CLAVERLEY IN BLOOM (CIB)
Meeting Notes 4th March 2013
Present:  Rod Parr (Chair), Andy Crackle, Paul Pickerill, Peter Barby, Jacqui Cooper
1. Apologies:  MT
2. Minutes of Last Meeting: 
· Agreed
3. Accounts
· Account balance £2359.99 (excluding below and £118.47 ring fenced as contingency for the Aston Land bank shrub planting campaign).
· Cheques 
· Paid to J Cooper - £16.23 iro chocolates for the auditor, J Bailey,  and ticket printing for Winter Quiz 
· Donation of £60 received on 3rd March from local resident & supporter
· The 2013 accounts had been audited by J Bailey and found to be in order apart from a query iro an expenses claim from RP in relation to materials purchased for the Winchester X Roads tough renovation in 2013.
Action:
RP – Check receipts for materials purchase and report back to next meeting 
4. Matters Arising
Aston Lane Bank 

· The second and final phase of the “Jubilee” shrub planting took place on 25th January. 17 shrubs had been ordered by RP from Dingle Nurseries at a total cost of £849.60. Thanks to a reasonable number of volunteers the planting was carried out in around 2 hours. All the plants had been “watered in” but a regular watering would have to be continued throughout the summer months. 

· £118.47 remained from the total raised during the 2012 jubilee shrub planting campaign.  This would be retained as contingency against any loss or damage to existing plants. Hopefully it would not be needed for this in which case it would be used to purchase additional specimens. 
· The weed killer that RP had applied to the rampant clover in the area of the bank previously sown with a wildflower seed mixture had taken full effect. The meeting affirmed that the bare patches should be re-sown with a less vigorous mix as soon as conditions allowed. JC had done some research into possible seed suppliers and would work with RP to select and order a suitable seed mixture. The sowing would include poppies to tie in with the WW1 centenary commemorations.  
 
Action:
JC/RP – Select and order a suitable wildflower seed mixture



RP – Sow seed when conditions allow

Tree Planting 
· PP had taken delivery of 160 whips (approx. 60 hedging plants and 100 trees) from the Shropshire Free Tree scheme. 
· PP had organised a tree planting exercise on the Ludstone Hall Estate on 3rd March. 10 schoolchildren, had taken part and under the guidance of PP, JC and RP had planted approximately 70 trees consisting of oak, beech and hornbeam varieties. 
· The CIB News entry in the February edition of the parish magazine had generated requests from 2 parishioners for hedging plants and trees for their own properties.  
· RP reported that Caroline Kempsey of Sutton Farm had expressed an interest in hosting a children’s tree planting session at some time in the future. 
Action:
PP – Confirm number of tree and hedging plants remaining for distribution

RP – Discuss further with CK as above


Winter Quiz 29th January
· The event was not quite so well attended as last year with 66 tickets sold. Keith and Karen Horton donated £3 per ticket (£198) to CIB funds and the raffle, with prizes supplied by CIB committee members, raised a record £161.25 making a total of £359.25 for the whole evening. This was slightly more than in 2013 despite fewer participants

· Keith & Karen had offered to host another quiz during the summer. The meeting agreed that it would be worth promoting an event sometime during August.
Action:
RP – Explore possible August quiz date with Keith & Karen Horton.

School Field Footpath

· No attention required at present apart from minimal tree pruning in the Community Orchard. 
· RP reported that a few weeks ago Jim Holland had offered to deliver and help spread some bark chippings for the path surface. If the offer still stood it would help to cover the muddy areas that had developed over the winter
Action:
RP – Prune trees 


RP – Approach JH as above

Gold Award Signage
· At the January CIB meeting members agreed that the “Gold Award” status of the village should be recognised in the form of additional signage in the village centre or main entrance points. 

· RP had raised the issue at the January meeting of the PC and councillors expressed their support. The majority view seemed to favour signage at each of the village entrance points subject to cost considerations. RP was asked to produce firm proposals, including costing, for discussion at a future PC meeting. 

· CIB members again discussed the issue and agreed that a simple sign “Bloom Gold Award Winners” (in gold with a green background) should be attached to the face of each of the 5 village entrance point planters. Alternatively the signs could be suspended form the planters.
· PP reported that he still had contacts with a sign making company and would obtain a quote

Action:
RP – Measure troughs and notify dimensions to PP
Hairdressers Planting Troughs

· The need to find an alternative location for the two planting troughs had been highlighted by the recent planning application for creation of a dwelling at the rear of the hairdressers.

· The question of trough relocation had been considered by CIB members at previous meetings with the consensus view being that they should be placed alongside the existing bench in Aston Lane. This issue was discussed at the February meeting of the PC with councilors being invited to think about this proposal and other potential village locations. A number of suggestions were made including re-siting at The Pound, the Heathton sign on the road from Halfpenny Green, in the grass bank at Spicers Close and on the roadside border alongside The Crown.
· The meeting agreed that the troughs should not be moved prematurely. Contact should be made with Linda Sage to establish whether the troughs could be left in place for the 2014 summer planting season
Action:
PB – Liaise with LS as above 
School Related Issues
RP had received an update from the school head, Jo Derrer with regard to the items discussed at the CIB/School liaison meeting on 24th January

· Litter Pick 

· Confirmed for Tuesday 1st April
Action: 
RP – Obtain litter picking equipment from Shropshire Council
· Wildlife talk & demonstration

· Confirmed that the school wished to take advantage of CIB’s offer to contribute 50% towards the cost.

· Wildflower Seeds

· JD confirmed that the distribution of packets of wildflower seeds to each pupil in 2013 had been popular and worth repeating this year. 

· JC offered to order the seeds (in bulk) and decant into individual packets for each child as per last year.

· PB suggested that the children should be encouraged to supply a photograph showing the results of the seed sowing. A prize, possibly a junior gardening kit or similar, could be offered for the best entry.

Action:
JC – Order wildflower seeds


RP – Discuss wildflower photo competition with JD

Claverley Parish Website

· The new website was in the final stages of completion. RP had been updating the CIB page and asked members to scrutinise the content after go-live and notify RP of any errors or omissions. 
Action
RP – Confirm go-live date to members


All – Check content of CIB page 
5. Campaign Issues
Committee Membership
· The appeal for members made in the February edition of the parish magazine had failed to elicit any interest. Unfortunately the current level of committee membership would reduce the “core” workforce for CIB events and would also make it more difficult to prepare for and implement the “judgement day” arrangements
Campaign Strategy
· The meeting confirmed that reduced committee membership should not be allowed to deflect CIB from its founding principles. CIB should continue with core activities such as the annual winter and summer planting schemes along with efforts to keep the village looking clean and tidy. 
· A decision on CIB entry into the 2014 Heart of England Campaign would be made at the April meeting. Withdrawal from the HOEB campaign would reduce the burden on individual members particularly in the run up to judgement day. On the other hand 2014 may not be the best time to take a break from the campaign as it marks the 50th anniversary of Britain in Bloom.

· Members agreed that, at beat, resources may only allow a “minimalist” entry into this year’s HOEB campaign. The opportunity to discuss the pros and cons of this approach with HOEB judges could be explored at the forthcoming spring seminar (see below)
HOEB Spring Seminar 
· RP and JC volunteered to attend this year’s seminar which will be held at Hampton in Arden on 27th March. 

RHS “Growing for Gold” promotion
· Bloom groups signing up to the promotion are to be provided with a free packet of sunflower seeds along with a package of publicity material centred around planting events during April. 
· Jo Derrer had expressed an interest in school participation in the event and members agreed that CIB should register accordingly
Action:
RP – Register with RHS as above and liaise with JD

6. Projects/Initiatives 2014

Clover Heath Planting Project

· RP had yet to organise a site meeting between CIB members and local resident Scott Lawrence to discuss the siting of the proposed planting toughs and the likely level of local support. RP would now explore the possibility of a meeting on the evening of Thursday 13th March. 
Action:
RP – Arrange site meeting with Scott Lawrence & CIB members as above
Spicers Close Planting Beds
· The PC had received a complaint from a local resident about the damage caused by cars parking on the grass verge at the entrance to Spicers Close. 
· RP had suggested to the PC that a planting bed could be created along the edge of the bank and planted up with low cost thorny shrubs. Councillors had considered this and other suggestions at the February meeting of the PC but a decision had yet to be made.
Claverley Spring Clean

· To take place on Thursday 10th April at 18.00hrs. Appeal for volunteers to be placed in Halo Magazine and Claverley parish website
· In 2012 and 2013 CIB had provided a skip for green waste in the Plough car park for CIB and community use. The meeting felt that in the absence of any major clearance projects this year, a skip would not be required
7. Newsletter

April entry – subjects from
· Aston Lane Bank – wildflowers
· Ludstone Tree planting 

· School Programme 

· Spring Clean


Action:
RP – compile entry
8. AOB

Theft of Plants

· Ken Jones reported on 16th February that all of the plants had been stolen overnight from the Digbeth Lane planting box.
· JC proposed that a notice should be placed on the planting box stating that plants had been stolen.
Action:
JC – Prepare notice as above 
9. Date of Next Meeting
· 19.30 on Tuesday 1st April @ Kings Arms
